
January 2020 

 

FROM YOUR STATE DEPUTY 

Greetings to my Brother Knights and families. 

The new calendar year is upon us, so I pray that God has Blessed you this Christmas Season. The new year comes with 

societal resolutions that you may or may not participate in. I always seem in some little way to work in a resolution or 

two.  Most of the time I keep the resolution as a thought, and I keep it to myself.  I know and you can all guess how 

that ends up. This year I have decided to up my game so to speak.  I am going to publish a resolution or two and keep it 

visible for my gentle reminder. I have contemplated these over my Christmas vacation.  They are Knights centered 

(surprise). Here goes: 

1.  I resolve to pray the Rosary and attend at least an hour of adoration once a week.  

2.  I resolve to be a more active Knight.  

Many readers of the Cowboy Bulletin, friends and acquaintances may say these resolutions will be easy for me. For 

instance:  One might remember that my Council took on an adoration time with a Rosary dedicated to the unborn and 

will say that I am doing it anyway.  I am going to say to some degree you might be right. I can see on my calendar that I 

will be away from this opportunity many times during the year. I might also remind you that I have two teenage daugh-

ters. I think the challenge awaits but the reward and habit will be worth it. 

How does one become a more active Knight in the position I am in? My answer is to embrace the Unity and Fraternity 

that the Knights bring to my life.  I want to surround myself with these like-minded men and their families.  I want to 

bring to life the ideals of living my Faith in Action. I want to be able to lead by example like so many of you already do.  

I want to be able to pick up the phone, send an email or have a conversation with someone that is passionate about 

the Faith. I want to learn from you. 

Do not be surprised if you are on the receiving end of one of these interactions. You are living the life that Fr McGivney 

envisioned when he started this organization. You are looking out for the family. You are looking out for the less fortu-

nate. You are responding to the calling of the Lord. The Lord has reached out to you and YOU have said yes to the call.  

The Lord is asking us to reach out to other men & families to answer the call also.  Evangelizing is everyone’s calling as 

we all need Jesus and his legions of Angels and Saints in our lives.  

What are you resolving to do for yourself this year? For your family? For your Parish? For the Knights? For God?  

Your Council and the Knights have resources to assist in your lives and in the lives of our Brother and Sisters in our par-

ishes. Let us help them. Let the Knights help you. 

We are Catholic. We are Knights. 

Vivat Jesus. 

Bret Ladenburger 

Wyoming State Deputy 
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From Our State Chaplain         

 
Well gentlemen and ladies we are fully in the Christmas season now! As I write this we are preparing for the 
Feast of the Epiphany, and it is one of my favorite feasts, and not just because I was born during the vigil. 

  It is one of our great Christmas stories. We hear of these three great kings, men of faith all, traveling 
from afar. They follow the light of a star to the true light, Jesus Christ. They aren’t fooled by the evil King 
Herod, they go home a different way. It is a beautiful passage for the imagination of a child. Of course, there 
is much imagery in the story for us to continually contemplate throughout our lives. Magi were not kings, 
nor necessarily wisemen. They would interpret dreams for the king in Persia. They were often considered to 
be workers of magic and commonly looked down upon. Matthew certainly does not portray them in a nega-
tive way. Truly, anyone who seeks Jesus and upon finding Him gives him the glory the way the Magi do are 
blessed indeed!  
 
I find this story and all of our Christmas stories to be very inspiring in my life. So, I have to ask myself; what 
am I going to do with this inspiration? I keep coming back to the call in my life to share that inspiration by 
reflecting the light of Jesus’ love to all! I invite you to join me in rededicating our lives to be beacons of 
God’s love so that everyone we meet can have increased opportunity to embrace the joy of Christian disci-
pleship. 
 

Rev. Louie Shea 
State Chaplain 
Wyoming Knights of Columbus 

Wyoming Knights of Columbus 

               Officers 2019-2020 

State Deputy– Bret Ladenberger, Casper 

State Chaplain– Rev. Louie Shea, Riverton 

State Secretary—Ron Morris, Casper 

State Treasurer—Bryan Duyck, Powell 

State Advocate– Mike Fulton, Gillette 

State Warden - Jim Larscheid, Saratoga 

District Deputies 

 

District #1 - Mike Pexton 

District #2 - Steve Grapes 

District #3 - Sean Sherwin 

District #4 - Maynard Bills 

District #5 - David Michske 

District #6 -  Buddy Cater 

District #7 -  Tim Trujillo  

District #8 - James Long 
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Brother Knights, 

The Holy Family is the name given to the family of Jesus; Mary and Joseph.  Devotion to the Holy Family is 

one that naturally grows out of love for Jesus and His family.  This devotion grew in popularity in the 17th 

century and is still popular today with many religious congregations being founded under this title.  The Holy 

Family is also being portrayed in popular art as well during that period.  Several Popes including Pope Bene-

dict XV and Pope Leo XIII promotes the feast as a way to counter the breakdown of the family unit.  Today 

the Catholic Churches celebrate the feast on Sunday between Christmas and New Years. 

The Feast of the Holy Family is not only about the Holy Family, but also about our own family.  The main pur-

pose of the Feast is to present a model for all Christian families.  Our family life becomes holy when we live 

the life of the Church within our homes; this is called the domestic Church.  St. John Chrysostom urges all 

Christians to make each home a family church and in doing so this sanctifies the family unit.  The best way to 

make Christ the center of the family and individual life is to live out the Church in the family.  Ways to do 

this is by reading scripture regularly, praying daily and attending Mass on Sundays and Holy days of Obliga-

tion, going to confession frequently, all done  as a family unit.   

Read Colossians 3:12-21.   

The Holy Family Feast is a good time to remember the family unit and to pray for our human and spiritual 

family, those family members who have gone before us.   We should also take this time to reflect on the val-

ues and the sanctity of our own family unit and to evaluate our family life.  This is also a good time to evalu-

ate our family within our culture, neighborhood and communities. 

Please remember our seminarians: Seth Hostetler, Linh Vu, Deacon Dan Kostelc and Lee Noel as well the stu-

dents in diaconate formation for Tom Caudle, Steve Cox, Steve Lucas, Greg Marino, Matt Ostdiek, Chuck Ru-

wart. 

Deacon Terry Archbold 

Vocations Chairman 

Wyoming Knights of Columbus 
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From the Special Olympics Chairman – 
 
I send my thanks and gratitude to all WY Knights of Columbus Councils and Brother Knights for your support 

to local and state Special Olympics activities.  Special Olympics Wyoming continues to grow its number of 

participating athletes each year so Knights of Columbus participation, aid, and support is of the utmost im-

portance.  I encourage each Council to consider supporting your local Special Olympics Program in at least 

one event or activity in the 2020 year.  I further ask each Brother to invite your family to join you at a Special 

Olympics event, as well.  My daughter served as coach and peer mentor for our local team and said it was 

one the most rewarding experiences she ever had.  On behalf of Special Olympic athletes, coaches and vol-

unteers, I would like to say ‘Thank You’ for all you do and will do to support Special Olympics Wyoming in 

the coming year. 

 
Quick timeline of events: 
 
Summer Games 2020 – Moving to Gillette, under direction of our Brother Knight Phil Grabrick, April 30, May 
1st and 2nd. 
 
January 2020 – Area Winter Games in Laramie, Alta, Casper, Ten Sleep, and Terry Peak (South Dakota).  
 
February 2020 – Winter State Games Jackson, 4-6 Feb. 
 
February, March, April 2020 – 20 Jackalope Jump Fund Raising events across Wyoming.  Area Summer 
Games in Cody, Evanston, Bridger Valley, Cheyenne, Gillette, and Glenrock.  20 scheduled Law Enforcement 
Torch Runs in 20 WY communities. 
  
I wish the very best to your Councils and to you all. 
Vivat Jesus! 
  
Marty Martinez 
Special Olympics Chairman 
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 Insurance Update    

Happy New Year!  As we begin the new year it’s common to review the past year and look at what we’d like 
to accomplish in the new one.  Already there’s been much advertising and talk about 2020 and the relation 
to our eyesight…how we’ll be able to see more clearly, look at the year with new vision, not be shortsight-
ed.  
Of course, all this talk about the future brings us to the usual thinking about the new year…making resolu-
tions.  That is a good thing! All of us want to resolve to do those things that will lead to happier, healthier 
lives. 
Some of the most common resolutions are to lose weight, get in shape and exercise more.  Others resolve 
to stop smoking. 
If you think about the spiritual, many new year’s resolutions concern having a more centered prayer life or 
receiving the sacraments more often.  
Many of my friends think more about quality time…quality time spent with their family and friends; those 
that are most important in their lives. 
As you think about family, one resolution I can help you keep is to update your Family Service Record and 
take stock of your financial goals.  Are you where you want to be?  Do you have a plan? With our profes-
sional approach using the Profiles+ Forecaster financial needs analysis you can see if there are any gaps in 
your coverage and how close you are to achieving your goals and aspirations. 
Some members are not aware of all the products we have to offer:  Life insurance, long term care insur-
ance, disability income insurance and retirement annuities.  These products can help protect your family in 
all the financial situations where you might find yourself. Life insurance protects your loved ones financially 
if you are not here to help provide.  The need for life insurance changes at different stages of a person’s life:  
Young and unmarried members and the man retiring next month each have life insurance needs, but the 
type and amount may vary widely. I can give you some advice on that.  Disability income insurance provides 
a paycheck if you are sick or hurt and can’t work.  If your company offers some, do you know how much, for 
how long and is it taxable?  I can help sort that out.  Long term care insurance protects those assets you’ve 
worked so hard all your life to accumulate.  Don’t deplete all the family’s savings for a care event when the 
Knights can take on that risk.  With all the concern about market volatility and the health of Social Security, 
our fixed rate annuities guarantee a minimum interest rate for life, the safety of conservative investment 
strategy and an income stream you cannot outlive. 
What’s most important to you and your family?  There is no cookie cutter answer.  That’s why I meet with 
members and their spouses and first determine what issues are of most concern to you.  From there I can 
help analyze where you are in relation to your goals and construct a plan to get you where you want to go.  
All done in the comfort of your home and at your convenience. 
As a brother Knight and your field agent I have so much more responsi-
bility than a simple financial advisor or stockbroker. We’ll take a look at 
your dreams, goals and aspirations for 2020 and beyond. Resolve today 
to meet with me and ensure that at the end of this new year, your finan-
cial picture will be seen with 2020 vision. 

 
Vivat Jesus!  
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Knights of Columbus 
WYOMING STATE COUNCIL 

 

 

 

 

Photo contest time! 

 

Why:   The State website needs a new photo. Or several. 

When: Deadline for photos is February 15th, 2020. 

How: Email to Wyoming State Deputy Bret Ladenburger 
(ladenburgerkofc@gmail.com) 

 

Prize:  $20.00 gift card (TBD where)  

 

What: Please send me pictures of Knights of Columbus members in our ele-
ment.  I will have a select group of Knights and non-Knights rank the photos and 
then compile the top vote getters (max of 5) to be showcased on the State web-
site home page. 

 

Rules: 1. Knights of Columbus insignia highly encouraged.   

2. New 4th degree uniform only. 

3. Families welcome in the photos. 

 

Go! 

mailto:ladenburgerkofc@gmail.com
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“Monthly Challenge from the Supreme Chaplain”                                                                
January 2020 

And behold, the star that they had seen at its rising preceded them, until it came and stopped over the 
place where the child was. They were overjoyed at seeing the star, and on entering the house they saw 
the child with Mary his mother. They prostrated themselves and did him homage. (Gospel for Jan. 5, Mt 
2:9-12) 

Whenever I meet a refugee, immigrant or traveler, I am reminded of things I take for granted. Those who 
come great distances to find something often draw our attention to the blessings we enjoy. Most of us are 
fortunate to have Jesus nearby, truly present in the tabernacle of our local church, but we take his close 
presence for granted all too easily. The Wise Men embarked on a difficult journey to encounter Jesus, but a 
five-minute drive can seem too far for us. May our daily familiarity with Jesus never result in indifference. 
May we instead, like the Wise Men, enter the Lord’s house to do him homage. 

Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori: 

This month, I challenge you to take to heart the example of the Wise Men and go out of your way occasion-
ally to visit the Blessed Sacrament in a local church. Second, I challenge you to participate in the Faith in Ac-
tion March for Life or Novena for Life programs or to personally support a local pro-life initiative. 

Questions for Reflection: 

What daily opportunities do you have to encounter Christ? Because gratitude counters our tendency to 
take things for granted, how can you demonstrate daily gratitude in your life? Why is it important to visit 
Christ in the Blessed Sacrament, and have you benefited from this experience? 

FAITH IN ACTION 
HELPING HANDS 

A Higher Purpose 
Put your faith into action and help those less fortunate in your community. In the model of Knights of Co-
lumbus founder, Venerable Michael McGivney, councils will lead efforts to assist those most in need. Guide-
lines for this program are broad and can include forming partnerships with local aid organizations or inde-
pendently planning unique activities. 

Overview 
The Helping Hands program is designed to recognize the important work many councils already do to care 
for the most disadvantaged members of our communities – the homeless, the addicted, the elderly who 
may feel isolated and abandoned, and many others. Through this program, councils will aid the needy 
through the activities they feel best suit their community, such as serving at or running a soup kitchen, re-
pairing the facilities of a local service organization or something entirely unique. The requirements for this 
program are very broad in order to allow councils to serve their community in whatever way is most need-
ed. 

Required Program 
A council must conduct this required program in the Community category to be eligible to receive the Co-
lumbian Award. 

Action steps can be found at https://www.kofc.org/en/programs/community/helping-hands.html#/Action%
20Steps  

https://www.kofc.org/en/programs/community/helping-hands.html#/Action%20Steps
https://www.kofc.org/en/programs/community/helping-hands.html#/Action%20Steps
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Convention News 

 Phil Sheridan Council is busy planning for the 2020 State Convention in Sheridan.  It is the centennial 
celebration for the Wyoming State Council, as well as Sheridan and Rawlins Council.  Please make plans to 
attend this special event. 

The room block is now open for reservations.  Reservations can be made by either calling 307-672-8931 or 
800-465-4329 and indicating that you are with the Knights of Columbus group, or you may make them 
online at www.holidayinn.com/sheridanwy and using the group code KOC.   

We have 20 rooms held for Thursday, April 20 and 75 rooms held for Friday, April 24th and Saturday, April 
25th.  The rooms will be released on March 31, 2020.  The room rate is $89 per night at the Sheridan Holi-
day Inn. 

 

We will see you in Sheridan in 2020!!  

CEREMONIAL NEWS 

 

Green River Council 7453 will host a 2nd/3rd Degree ceremony on Saturday, January 18 at 10:00 AM at the 

Youth Hall/Knights Hall southeast of the Immaculate Conception Catholic Church in Green River.  Lunch will 

be provided.  Address is 900 Hitching Post Drive.  This will be one of the last of the old degrees so we’d like 

to have good participation.  Please contact Mike Dahl by text or call (307) 871-1030. 

 

——————————————————————————————————————————————-- 

To schedule a Second & Third Degree, Contact: 

 Mike Dahl, Ceremonials Director at: 
307-875-7831 {home} 

307-871-1030 (cell) 
mikenlin@vcn.com  

 
To schedule a Fourth Degree, Contact: 

District Master, Robert Taylor @ 307-321-0357. 

Please feel free to make any submissions to wyokcnews@gmail.com. I will do my best to put out an issue of The Cowboy Bulletin 
every month, but I need your help to know what’s going on out there. Upcoming events, council projects or sharing ideas that 
could benefit other councils, are all things we as Knights are interested in hearing about. Remember that we are Brother 
Knights, united in one cause. 

Vivat Jesus 
Steve Grapes 
Public Relations Director 
Wyoming Knights of Columbus 

http://www.holidayinn.com/sheridanwy
mailto:wyokcnews@gmail.com
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Brother Knights, 

 

January is usually thought of as pro-life month so my hope is that all councils will be involved 
with pro-life programs.   Send in pictures so everyone can see the pro-life commitment of 
Wyoming Knights of Columbus!! 

Since we are halfway through our fiscal year, take a few minutes to see where you are with 
the Faith in Action programs.    

Make 2020 an exciting year for the Wyoming Knights of Columbus. 

 

Jerry Hoefler 

State Program Chairman  

 

 

 

FAITH IN ACTION—WYOMING STYLE 

Wyoming Knights in Action — Faith 

 

For the Sacramental Gifts project, Council 6623 in Torrington gave a wooden cross to 
each of the confirmandi after the confirmation mass on October 25. 
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Wyoming Knights in Action — Family 

 

  

Bindl Council 10027 started a new project last 

year.  It was intended to provide a free Thanks-

giving dinner for anyone who wanted one or 

couldn't afford a dinner.  Last year we had 20 

people attend.  This year we really advertised 

the dinner by displaying a banner on the front 

of St. Helen's Church in Fort Bridger, advertised 

it in the local newspaper and on Facebook.  It 

seemed to have worked as this year we served 

62 meals.  Triple the size of last year.  This will 

be an annual event and hopefully will become 

even more successful each year.   

This is one way the Bindl Council 10027 in Fort 

Bridger, WY is incorporating Faith in Action in 

our community.   

Chuck Fagnant 
FS Bindl Council 10027 
Ft. Bridger WY 

Volunteers serving the Thanksgiving dinner 

are:  Left to Right--Felix Campos (project lead-

er), Pete Roitz (Grand Knight), Shaylee Campos 

(Felix's wife), and Barbara Roitz in front (Pete 
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Wyoming Knights in Action — Community 

Council 6623 of Torrington sponsored an All 
Saints Day Party on November 1 after mass. 
Over 70 people attended this event, which in-
cluded pizza and ice cream, games and crafts 
that helped children to learn more about the 
saints, and saint-related prizes to take home. 
Many children came dressed up as a saint. 

 

For the nine days preceding the March for Life, the Knights of Columbus from Councils 1563 

and 9917 will lead a Tri-Parish Novena for Life and a Rosary for the unborn in St. Anthony’s 

Church, Casper. 

Day 1 – January 9 at 5:30 pm 

Day 2 – January 10 at 5:30 pm 

Day 3 – January 11: Following 5:15 pm Mass 

Day 4 – January 12: Following 5:15 pm Mass 

Day 5 – January 13 at 5:30 pm 

Wyoming Knights in Action — Life 

Day 6 – January 14 at 5:30 pm 

Day 7 – January 15 at 5:30 pm 

Day 8 – January 16 at 5:30 pm 

Day 9 – January 17 at 5:30 pm 
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March for Life – January 18th
 

City Park 

604 Center Street – Casper WY 

 

The Knights of Columbus defends the dignity of each human being at every stage of life. St. 

Anthony’s Council #1563 and St. Patrick’s Council #9917 encourage you to support the pro-

life cause: Join us in the March for Life. 

 

What: March for Life 

Where: City Park, across from St. Anthony’s Church, 604 South Center Street 

When: Saturday, January 18, 2020 

Time: 9:00 am 

 

Marchers will meet at City Park to pray and hear from local pro-life speakers, before proceed-

ing north from the park on sidewalks next to Center Street. We will continue to the Court-

house, and return to St. Anthony’s on the other side of Center Street.  

Coffee, hot chocolate, and Brother Raymond cinnamon rolls will be served in the basement 

of the church following the walk, where we will hear from Chuck Gray on the current pro-life 

issues.  

Note: A Mass for Life will be held at St. Anthony’s church at 8:00 am, and the March for Life 

will follow. All are welcome! 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsored by Knights of Columbus Councils #1563 and #9917 in partnership 

with Natrona4Life 
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Our Current Diocese of Cheyenne Seminarians are:    

Seth Hostetler  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2nd year Theology  
University of Saint Mary of the Lake 
Mundelein Seminary 
1000 East Maple Avenue 
Mundelein, Illinois 60060 
shostetler@usml.edu 

Birthday- Sept 2 

 

Linh Vu 

 

3rd year Theology     
St. Meinrad Seminary & School of Theology 
200 Hill Drive 
St. Meinrad, Indiana 47577 
vulinhdldt@yahoo.com 

Birthday -Aug 3 

Deacon Dan Kostelc 

 

Theology  
Sacred Heart Seminary and School of Theology  
PO Box 429  
Hales Corners, WI 53130-0429 
dkostelc@shsst.edu 
Birthday-March 2 

Lee Noel 

 

Formation  
University of Saint Mary of the Lake 
Mundelein Seminary 
1000 East Maple Avenue 
Mundelein, Illinois 60060 
lnoel@usml.edu 
Birthday – Aug 27 

mailto:shostetler@usml.edu
mailto:vulinhdldt@yahoo.com
mailto:dkostelc@shsst.edu
mailto:lnoel@usml.edu
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PRO-LIFE PAGE 

Knights of Columbus councils in Wyoming a have been responsible for the placement of 12 ultrasound machines in 

our state.  This is an accomplishment we should all be proud of.  Let us continue to be leaders in the fight to respect 

all life. It is truly a gift from God. Here is the list of ultrasound sites to date. 

 

Msgr. Thomas F. O'Reilly Council 1563--True Care Women's Resource Center, Casper 

Bishop Patrick A. McGovern Council 801--Life Choice Pregnancy Care, Cheyenne 

Bishop Maurice F. Burke Council 4031-- Serenity Pregnancy Resource  Center, Cody  

Msgr. James Ruddy Council 3477--Women's Resource Center of Northeast Wyoming, Gillette 

Father Charles A. Bartek Council 9431--Turning Point, Jackson  

Father DeSmet Council 9756--The Family Tree, Pinedale 

Shoshone Council 3043--Serenity Pregnancy Resource Center, Powell 

Wind River Council 3237--Abba's House, Riverton 

Frank Plemel Council 2441--Inside Connection, Rock Springs 

Phil Sheridan Council 2104--Two for Legacy Pregnancy Resource Center, Sheridan 

 

 



January 2020 —Page 15 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Wyoming Knights of Columbus—For the Good of the Order 

Deceased Knights 

—Fr. John Savio, passed away October 22, 2018.  

—Rich Miller of Council 4031 in Cody passed away on December 17, 2018.  

—Mel Tucker of Council 9431 in Jackson passed away Feb 10, 2019.   

—Fr. Thomas Fahey passed away March 17, 2019. 

—Msgr. James O’Neill of Council 1563 passed away Mar 18, 2019. 

—Joe Maixner of Council 9917 in Casper passed away May 3, 2019.  

—Bill Brownell of Council 9917 in Casper passed away on May 29, 2019.  

—Kent Becker of Council 6623 passed away June 26th, 2019.      

—Vern Modine of Council 6623 passed away July 6 2019.  

—Fred Billick, a 27-year member of Council 7214 passed away October 3, 2019. 

—David Larchick, A 40-year member of Council 7214 passed away October 9, 2019. 

—Donald Brooks of Council 6623, passed away October 1, 2019.  

—Edgar Erickson of Council 4051 in Cody passed away November 4, 2019.  

—Robert Corso of Council 801 in Cheyenne passed away November 11, 2019.  

—Kenneth J Jeziorski, of Council 7214 Greybull, passed away Nov. 18, 2019.  

 

—Dale Thompson, of Council 3477 in  Gillette, passed away  December 20, 2019. His obituary cane be 
found here. 

 

 

Please continue to pray for: 

—Brother Tom Ryan Sr., Council 2578, Thermopolis   

—Brother Knights Kevin Reddy and Jim Spaulding, Council 9917-Casper 

—Brother Knights Ron Pivik, Vic Braman and Paul Shablo of Council 7453.   

—Brother Tom Atwood is undergoing treatments for cancer. 

—Brother Henry Prado, Council 6623-Torrington. 

—Sally Welte, spouse of PSD Joe Welte, Council 6623-Torrington  

—Brother Greg Opdahl, Council 3551-Wheatland 

—Brother Dick Fulton, Council 6558-Douglas-Glenrock 

Please send any future prayer intentions to 

wyokcnews@gmail.com 

https://www.gillettenewsrecord.com/obituaries/article_cfdb81a4-52e8-5bbf-94b5-0afc82edb467.html
mailto:wyokcnews@gmail.com
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Join the Father McGivney Guild 

As the sainthood process for Venerable Father Michael McGivney continues, it becomes ever more im-
portant to increase membership in the Father McGivney Guild. Membership stands at over 171,000, but 
only 464 listed to be from Wyoming. There are 2600 members shown in Wyoming. 

Please encourage every Knight in your council, and their families, to join the McGivney Guild. Membership 
is open to everyone, not just Knights and families. It is easy to sign up at  http://www.fathermcgivney.org/
en/index.html.  And please continue to pray the canonization prayer for Father McGivney. 

Shawn Moody 

 Father McGivney Guild Chairman 

esmmoody@gmail.com  

 

 

http://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/index.html
http://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/index.html
mailto:esmmoody@gmail.com

